

THE CLUB REPORTER



FEBRUARY 2019

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

ΑZ

Ь

CLUB

ALUM

Σ

7-8

11 - 14

EDITOR'S WELCOME	1
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE	2
MEET OUR NEW VICE-PRESIDENT	3 - 4
JANUARY MEETING SUMMARY	5
ARROWHEAD CADILLAC OUR LOYAL DEALER	6

MEET OUR NEW MEMBERS 9

UP-COMING EVENTS

GM FAMILY FIRST	10
KETTERING / GMI ALUMNI ALERT	10
COMING EVENTS	

SPECIAL POINTS OF INTEREST:

* President's Message

REGISTRATION FORMS

- * New Vice-President
- * Meet Arrowhead Cadillac
- * Meet Our New Members
- * GM Family First
- * Kettering (GMI) Event in Phoenix

EDITOR'S WELCOME



Hello Alumni!

January seems to have passed very quickly. Our Club had a great start for 2019 on January 16th at the EVIT. In addition to a very informative presentation on a hot topic across the country, and of special interest in AZ – *Human Trafficking Prevention*, – the Club's annual elections were held. Roxanne Steffe took over as the Club President for 2019, and Mike Borugian was elected Vice-President. You can learn more about Mike in the informative interview of Mike found on page 3.

On February 12th, the Club members and guests are invited to attend a free luncheon sponsored by our Loyal Dealer, Arrowhead Cadillac, at their dealership. It will be an exciting time to learn more about the many changes happening at Cadillac and the new vehicles that have recently debuted and others in the pipeline. More meeting information can be found on page 7, while an informational article on Arrowhead Cadillac appears on page 6.

Remember that "Bob Hope" will be visiting the Club at Rustler's Rooste on March 12th in the person of professional comedian Lynn Roberts. It will be an excellent opportunity to briefly forget your cares and have some good, hearty laughs. April 2nd has been identified as the date for the Club's Picnic-in-the-Park at PebbleCreek's Sunrise Park as our closing meeting for this program year. The final Club activity will be the annual golf scramble on April 16th being held at Grand Canyon University Golf Course. More information about these events can be found on pages 7 & 8.

I want to thank all of you who have renewed your memberships for 2019; however, some 2018 members still have not renewed. If you have not yet renewed, please do so as soon as possible, since the 2019 Membership Cards with the listing of current GM Alumni Concierges at each of our loyal dealers will be emailed by mid February to all 2019 members in good standing. I will also be publishing the 2019 Membership Roster for all members later this month.

Remember to check the Club's website at www.azgmalumni.com frequently to get the latest information on upcoming activities, meetings and pictures from past meetings.

I look forward to seeing you at Arrowhead Cadillac on February 12th. Enjoy!

Alan Steffe

Editor & Publisher, The Club Reporter alansteffe@vahoo.com

THE CLUB REPORTER Page 2

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

2019 <u>Board of Dírectors</u>

President

Roxanne Steffe (810) 280-1399

Vice-President

Mike Borugian (248) 909-8595

Secretary/Treasurer

Alan Steffe (810) 513-3367

Directors

Bob Goebel (248) 410-2759

Hal Hubbard (623) 256-8938

Jon Moss (586) 484-3731

Dennis Powers (480) 883-6994





The GM Alumni Club of AZ is a big part of why Al & I look forward to our lives in Arizona. That's a rich statement when you consider that there's so much to do in Arizona. At this stage in my life, I am more focused on a higher quality of life. Connecting with members of the GM Alumni Club is time well spent. Let me explain what I mean by this.

Our Club represents 46 different GM divisions/affiliates and seven additional organizations represented by our associate members. Our career experience spans the United States and some with global assignments. We have abundant skills and talents beyond any other organization I'm

associated with. Gather all of this diversity into one group -- with an appreciation for the prominence of General Motors worldwide -- and you have a group of people who share a lifelong pride that will not fade with time.

As a Club of GM Alumni with shared and lasting experiences, we are primed to enjoy time with other club members. Joy is exactly what I experience at Club meetings and every time I talk with a member on the phone and in-person. It doesn't matter how often we connect, the friendship is automatic and always gratifying.

As retirees we may remain connected to the corporation as GM ambassadors for our We have personal enjoyment. opportunity to provide certificates to friends and family to reduce their purchase price of a fine GM vehicle. Information on how to get certificate is provided later in this newsletter in a piece labeled "GM Family First". We have the opportunity to remain informed on GM product announcements through an email distribution managed by one of our members. And we've built a relationship with GM Public Policy. They've

Register by February 4th for a FREE luncheon at Arrowhead Cadillac on February 12, 2019 Check-in at 10:45 a.m.

8310 W. Bell Road on the NE corner of the 101 and Bell Road.

Mail your form in today. Questions, contact Hal Hubbard 623.256.8938.

travelled twice from Washington D.C. to update us on the strides GM is making in the circuitous journey to autonomous vehicles. We're looking forward to another visit in 2019, with a date pending and announcement coming soon.

As consumers, we enjoy a VIP relationship with five GM dealerships around the valley. Be sure to take your 2019 GM Alumni Club of AZ membership card with you the next time you visit them. They've each designated a specific person to serve as our GM Alumni Club Concierge. The contact information for each Concierge is on the back side of your membership card. Feel free to call them in advance and let them know you're coming in. You'll notice that your 2019 card includes new names. These five dealers also provide perks to our members including free luncheons and more.

In closing I'm pleased to tell you that our Club is now accepting payment via credit card for your membership renewal and event registration. And we're researching the possibility of offering on-line registration in the fall. Likewise, paper registration forms will continue to be available for download on the Club's website, and supplied with each newsletter. And if you're not available to do so, I hope you'll give me a call and share your thoughts on what we can do to make your membership more enjoyable for you. Hoping we connect soon,

Roxanne Steffe, 2019 President 810.280.1399 any time

VOLUME 41 Page 3

MEET OUR 2019 VICE-PRESIDENT - MIKE BORUGIAN

Meet Mike Borugian



Say "Hello" to **Mike Borugian**, our newly
elected Vice President for
2019!

Mike was born during World War II in Detroit, Michigan, and lived with his grandparents for three years while his father was overseas. When Mike's

father returned from overseas, they moved to Lincoln Park where Mike spent his formative years through the tenth grade. The family moved to Bloomfield Hills, Michigan, where Mike finished high school, graduating in 1960. During high school Mike was a competitive swimmer where he developed his thirst for speed. Mike is the first born of three children and has a brother and a sister.

Mike entered the University of Michigan studying mechanical and electrical engineering. He received a BSME degree



First Car

from the University of Michigan in 1964. But his self-improvement did not stop there. Mike continued educational pursuits throughout his working years with classes in law, finance and management through General Motors, the University of Michigan, Dearborn and Harvard.

Upon college graduation in 1964, Mike was hired by General Motors as a Junior Engineer at the Chevrolet Engineering Center in Warren, Michigan. His career with GM took him through a number of assignments in design, development and test in the disciplines of body, chassis, powertrain and electrical engineering for the smallest passenger vehicle (Chevette) to the largest trucks (18 wheelers). Mike has always been willing to learn.

While valuing the history and roots behind past

automotive products, he enjoys embracing the future, especially high-tech leaps in innovative new product designs. Mike also likes working with people, especially benchmarking them both up and down the "ladder" for strengths and weaknesses in order to help them (and him) improve skills. Mike has a likeable personality, is outgoing, outspoken and quick to make decisions. His goal has always been to "get the job done" speedily and in the most efficient manner possible. Most likely traits that led him to cap his 36 years with General Motors in the position of an Executive Director in Truck Engineering.



First "Newish" Car

Being an engineer,
Mike loves tech related subjects and likes to tinker with whatever he can lay his hands

on from scooters and motorcycles to, of course, automobiles and trucks. Being Mr. Fixit, he prides himself in being able to analyze device faults, dismantle, repair and reassemble anything. One of his greatest challenges was revitalizing a vintage slot machine from a myriad of pieces into a fully operational gem.

After graduating from college in 1964, Mike married his love, Maryln. She was born and raised in Detroit, Michigan. Over the years, the couple lived in Royal Oak and Troy, Michigan,



where they raised three daughters, Deborah, Jennifer and Michele, who in turn are bringing up three grandsons, Justin (Jennifer), Evan (Jennifer) and Brady (Michele).

Maryln's career accomplishments included nurturing three wonderful daughters as well as successful marketing and business endeavors,

MEET OUR 2019 VICE-PRESIDENT - MIKE BORUGIAN (CONT'D)

her last in advertising specialties.

Shortly after Mike's 2000 retirement, they found the perfect snowbird spot in the Springfield Subdivision of Chandler. Mike and Maryln became active members of the Arizona GM Retirees Club in August of 2011. They have enjoyed many club events during their winter months in the Valley of the Sun. Unfortunately, after a long battle with cancer, Maryln passed away in the fall of 2016.

Mike continues to spend his summers in Troy, Michigan, and winters in Arizona as a very active participant in the GM Alumni Club.

When you see Mike at a club event, stop and say "Hello". He has a wealth of knowledge and experiences that he is bringing to his position as our new club Vice President. As Mike says, "I may be a part-time resident but I have a full-time interest in the welfare of the GM Alumni Club of Arizona."

A Proud Grandfather!





Bob Adkins, Sub-Director for Membership Development Activities, continues to produce outstanding interviews of our members in the hope that these will give everyone a better insight into the makeup of our Club. I'm sure you will enjoy this information and note the depth and breadth of experiences our members have. Here you have read Bob's interview conducted with the Club's new Vice-President for 2019, Mike Borugian. Use this introduction as background as you interact with Mike at future meetings and get to know him better.

2019 CLUB MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS BECOME DELINQUENT FEBRUARY 1, 2019



The 2019 Membership Roster will be published later this month. If you have not yet renewed your membership, do it now to be included.

As a reminder, 2019 Club Membership renewals were due January 1, 2019 and become delinquent February 1, 2019. The Membership Renewal form is included for your convenience on page 15. If you know other GM retirees or alumni who might be interested in our Club, please pass along one of these forms for their use as well. Remember that there is a \$10 Coupon incentive available to any member who refers a new member who joins the Club. New 2019 Membership Cards will be distributed in February to all paid-up members at that time.

Page 5 OLUME 41

JANUARY 16TH MEETING SUMMARY

On January 16th, 73 members and guests met at the EVIT Culinary School to learn about Human Trafficking, its impact on society, and prevention techniques that can be used with family members and friends. Lori Regnier, Co-founder and Vice-President of the Starbright Foundation, explained that Arizona has one of the highest rates of human trafficking in the country. It is all around us. She identified some of the subtelties one needs to be aware of and look for to prevent possible family members becoming a statistic. More information can be found at https://starbrightfoundation.org/. Here are pictures from the meeting thanks to Club Photographers, Karen Paul LeSage. with more available on the Club website http://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20190116 meeting evit.pdf.







Dennis Powers -2018 President



Lori Regnier - Co-Founder & VP Starbright Foundation



Roxanne Steffe -2019 President





JANUARY 50/50 WINNERS



Bob Tull - \$65





We DeCou - \$20

THE CLUB REPORTER Page 6

MEET OUR LOYAL DEALER - ARROWHEAD CADILLAC

FROM THE DESK OF GENERAL MANAGER, ERIC ZIMMERMAN



The staff at Arrowhead Cadillac truly appreciate the contributions that you and your family made to General Motors.



At Arrowhead Cadillac our philosophy is simple: "Be Committed." As your dedicated Cadillac dealer in Glendale, we believe in bringing that commitment to work every day, as we strive to bring you the best in customer service and satisfaction. It's this commitment that has earned us many accolades over the years, including Cadillac's prestigious "Dealer of the Year" award in 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017 and 2018 and the "Mark of Excellence" award.

Be proud that Arrowhead Cadillac also brings our commitment to excellence to our community through our support of many local programs and organizations. Among them is Phoenix's Crisis Nursery. A non-profit organization, Crisis Nursery's mission is to help at-risk children in our community. To help support their mission, Arrowhead Cadillac has become a yearly keynote sponsor, donating a vehicle every year to be auctioned off by the organization. Cadillac also brings our commitment to excellence to our community through our support of many local programs and organizations.

I was born and raised here and attended ASU. Please feel free anytime to reach out with any questions. Hove the valley and the car business.

- Eric Zimmerman, General Manager

ARROWHEAD CADILLAC

Arrowhead Cadillac serves the northwest valley - Glendale, Peoria, Sun City, Phoenix and the surroung communites.

ArrowheadCadillac.com

LOCATION 8310 West Bell Rd Glendale, Arizona 623-344-2200 SALES Monday - Saturday 8:00am - 8:00pm Sunday 10:00am - 6:00pm

Monday - Friday 7:00am - 6:00pm Saturday 8:00am - 5:00pm

SERVICE

Our Club members can attest to Arrowhead's customer satisfaction orientation as they note:

"They were excellent. They gave us all the time to look at all the different Cadillacs. It was like he had no other person to be with. They bent over backwards for us. They were super to work with and couldn't have been nicer." Rosemary & John Kovacevic

"Arrowhead Cadillac is a world class dealership. Robyn Schluter, our GM Alumni Concierge, recently arranged a CT6 demo. I took it home and did a thorough city & highway evaluation. Amongst the long list of comfort and safety features the CT6 demo had was Super Cruise. Using it on the 303 and 101 was great even in commuter traffic. Two ordered a 2019 CT6 and can't wait to get behind the wheel." Roger & Cathy Hanneman

VOLUME 41 Page 7

2019 MEETING UPDATES

Tuesday
February 12, 2019

GM Speaker Samuel Prabakaran Now that you are more familiar with our Loyal Dealer – **Arrowhead Cadillac** – come to their dealership on February 12th to meet our GM Alumni Concierge, Robyn Schluter. He is excited to host our Club and guests along with his General Manager, Eric Zimmerman. They will be hosting us at their dealership on the northeast corner of Bell and the AZ101.

Cadillac is undergoing many changes with the roll-out of new Cadillac vehicles every six months, in addition to taking the lead in GM to introduce new electric vehicles. Recent announcements include the 2019 XT4 Crossover, the all new XT6 addition to the lineup coming in mid 2019, and the new CT6-V in mid 2019.

Samuel Prabakaran, Regional Manager - Dealer

Performance for Cadillac, will be available to discuss Cadillac's new direction and offerings they have in their product pipeline. Don't miss this free opportunity for the latest Corporate update on Cadillac and an exceptional luncheon provided by Arrowhead for our members and guests.

In addition, there will be a surprise visit from Lynn Roberts, our comedian for the March meeting, to bring a bit of laughter and a sneak peek of what is in store for March. Several vintage Cadillacs will also be available for you to reminisce about "the good old days."

Check-in will start at 10:45 a.m. with opportunities to check out the new Cadillacs before the 11:30 a.m. start of the meeting. **Registration is due by February 4, 2019.** A Registration Form can be found on page 11 and along with more event information on the Club's website, www.azgmalumni.com.



Samuel Prabakaran – Regional Manager of Dealer Performance for Cadillac

Tuesday
March 12, 2019

Lynn Roberts
Professional
Comedian



In March, our Club will return to Rustler's Rooste in Phoenix to experience a true western cowboy meal of steak, chicken, corn, potatoes and all the fixin's. Following the meal, we will be chomping at the bit for the entertainment and laughter provided by Lynn "Win" Roberts, a professional comedian. He will be entertaining us with his best "Bob Hope" comedy routine, accompanied by another "surprise" character for our entertainment.

Lynn has been performing professionally since the age of 14. He majored in music at the University of Nebraska and was a featured vocalist and instrumentalist with many bands including Russ Carlyle, Guy Lombardo, Jimmy Dorsey, and others. In 1964, Roberts started developing a musical variety act, playing more than a dozen instruments and singing. He began impersonating stars after hearing that he sounded or looked like them. Roberts' favorite impersonations are Bob Hope, Jack Benny, and Red Skelton among others. Lynn won a Cloney Award for his impersonation and tribute to Bob Hope in 2006. For the past 16 years, he has been touring the U.S. and Canada doing his tributes. On December 3, 2017 Lynn was presented with a commendation from the State of Michigan for his work entertaining Veterans nationally as a Bob Hope Tribute Artist.

You can view several samples of his comedy impersonations on his website at www.lynnrobertsenterprises.com.

Cost is \$35.00 for members and \$40.00 for guests. Check-in will start at 10:30 a.m. with an open bar available, and the comedian performing after lunch. **Registration is due by March 5, 2019**. A Registration Form can be found on page 12 and along with more event information on the Club's website, www.azgmalumni.com.

THE CLUB REPORTER Page 8

2019 MEETING UPDATES - CONTINUED

Tuesday

April 2, 2019

Picnic-In-The-Park



Our closing meeting for this program year is on April 2, 2019, with a Picnic-In-The-Park at PebbleCreek's Sunrise Park. There will be bocce, music, and delicious food provided by Dillons to promote a satisfying social event before we part ways for the summer months. The musical duo *"Forever Young"* will be playing a variety of artist influences from the favorites of the "Boomer Generation." Their performance of hit songs from the 60's thru the 80's, i.e. Rock, Pop, Country, Disco and even a few standards from the Big Band Era are sure to provide great entertainment and please those in attendance.

Brats, burgers, beer, wine, water and soft drinks to go along with the our entertainment will make for a perfect picnic in Arizona. Tables and chairs under canopies will provide comfort and relief from the sun, while enabling a great environment for socializing. Mr. Softy will again be visiting with those excellent ice cream treats to top off the day.



Cost is \$25.00 for members and \$30.00 for guests. Check-in will start at 10:15 a.m. with games, musical entertainment, socialization and food to follow. **Registration is due by March 22**, **2019**. A Registration Form can be found on page 13, and along with more event information on the Club's website, www.azgmalumni.com.



The annual Golf Outing will be held on Tuesday, April 16th, at Grand Canyon University Golf Course in Phoenix. GCU Golf Course has recently undergone a \$10,000,000 renovation with management transferred from the City of Phoenix (previously the Maryvale Golf Course) to GCU. It provides a lush oasis of green fairways and mature trees nestled in west Phoenix – a great venue for our Club outing.

Both men and women of any skill level are welcomed and encouraged to participate in the camaraderie. Form your own foursome, or come and be placed in a foursome with fellow Club members and friends. The format is a "Step-aside Scramble." Sign-in begins at 7:00 a.m., with everyone to be there by 7:30 a.m. for an 8:00 a.m. shotgun start.

Cost is \$75 per member and \$80 per guest. Cost includes 18 holes of golf, cart, awards, lunch and beverages. **Registration is due by April 5, 2019**. A Registration Form can be found on page 14, and along with more event

information on the Club's website, www.azgmalumni.com.

Put your foursome together today, submit your registration form, and look forward to a funfilled day on the links!



VOLUME 41 Page 9

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS



Welcome to the New Members who have joined us in 2019 and enjoyed the January 16th Meeting at the EVIT





Karan Parsley Buick, GMC Aftersales



Faye Henning-Bryant
HR Management – 3M & MAI
Associate Member sponsored by Liberty Buick



Peter \$ Beth Langenhorst Chevrolet Field Organization

Please make them welcome in the Club.

Page 10

GM FAMILY FIRST WEBSITE



The GM Family First Website was created to help all active and retired GM employees search, explore and purchase GM vehicles and services. The site has a wealth of information for every GM person and should be listed as one of your favorite bookmarks on your computer. One of the best benefits of working at GM or having retired from GM is allowing all company people to purchase GM vehicles. See the statement below on employee discounts:

About the GM Employee Discount

When <u>you're</u> part of the GM family, you always have savings to share. Families can turn any shared experience into something special. GM does the same with the GM Employee Discount, allowing employees and eligible family members to purchase or lease an eligible, new Chevrolet, Buick, GMC or Cadillac vehicle at a special discounted price below MSRP. Combine it with most <u>current offers</u> to get even more.

In addition to searching for your favorite GM brand and vehicle, you can also search the latest incentives and allow the on-site tool to build and price a vehicle of your liking. And by providing your zip code, it will automatically plug in the current incentives in your area of the country and help you find the closest dealer to your home. Your GM Employee discount coupled with current incentives on that vehicle in your area gives you a solid estimate of the cost for that vehicle.

Moreover, as GM employees and retirees, we have the ability to purchase vehicles at GM Employee prices for family members as well as provide discounts to friends and neighbors interested in GM products.

If you haven't created an account on the GM Family First website, we recommend that you do so right away. Just go to www.gmfamilyfirst.com and select "create an account," and you will be on your way to explore all the current GM products, incentives, financing options, dealers and much more.

Feel free to contact **Peter Langenhorst**, our Club Family First SME, at prlangenhorst@me.com or (623) 313-0133 with any questions you might have.

REMINDER FOR GMI (KETTERING) ALUMNI





Meeting Registration Form Arrowhead Cadillac – Glendale GM Speaker – TBD Tuesday, February 12, 2019

Our February 2019 meeting is **sponsored by** one of our loyal dealers – **Arrowhead Cadillac** – and held **at the Arrowhead Cadillac Dealership** at 8310 W. Bell Road in Glendale, AZ conveniently located at the northwest corner of the intersection of the AZ-101 and Bell Road. A special GM speaker will be reporting on the future direction of Cadillac and its products. This no-charge event provides an excellent opportunity to learn about the interesting things happening at Cadillac, while taking time to review all the current Cadillac products, especially the recently released new 2019 XT4.

Directions:

From the AZ-101 Loop on the west side of Phoenix, exiting east onto W Bell Road. The Arrowhead dealership will be readily visible on the north side of W. Bell Road.

Time: 10:45 AM Check-In & New

Car Preview

11:30 AM Business Meeting 12:00 Noon Lunch

1:00 PM GM Speaker, TBD

Menu:

Menu planning in process.





_ _ _ _ Cut Here _ -



Please complete and return this portion of the form to: GM Alumni Club of Arizona

GM Alumni Club of Arizona c/o Hal Hubbard 26921 W. Wahalla Lane Buckeye, AZ 85396

Or email a copy of the completed form to Hal Hubbard at hrhubbard@sbcglobal.net

The following will be attending the February 12, 2019 Meeting at Arrowhead Cadillac:

Member______Spouse/Significant Other_______Guest______Guest

If special dietary needs, please advise, and we will attempt to accommodate:

ALL REGISTRATION FORMS MUST BE RECEIVED BY FEBRUARY 4, 2019

Any questions can be directed to Roxanne Steffe (810-280-1399) or Hal Hubbard (623-256-8938).

Note: Keep up-to-date by checking the Club Website frequently at www.azgmalumni.com. Check out the "Calendar Tab" for details and Registration Forms for any and all events for the year.

Meeting Registration Form Rustler's Rooste Comedian – Lynn "Win" Roberts Tuesday, March 12, 2019

Our Club will be returning to Rustler's Rooste on March 12, 2019 for an outstanding Western dinner followed by comedy entertainment provided by Professional Comedian Lynn "Win" Roberts. Lynn "Win" Roberts has been performing professionally since the age of 14. He began impersonating stars after hearing that he sounded or looked like them. Lynn will be doing his favorite impersonations of Bob Hope, for which he was awarded the Cloney Award for his impersonation and tribute to Bob Hope in 2006. He will also be bringing along a 'surprise' guest. So, make sure you don't miss this fun event.

Directions:

Rustler's Rooste is located at 8383 S 48th St, Phoenix, AZ 85044. It is West of I-10 and South of W. Baseline Road. From W. Baseline Road go South on either S 48th Street or go South on Arizona Grand Parkway around the 1st circle and follow Pointe Parkway W to the 2nd circle where it joins S 48th Street. Turn left off S 48th Street just south of this circle into the Rustler's Roost entrance.

Time:

10:45AM -- 11:30AM Check-In & Cash Bar 11:30AM - 12:30PM Lunch Is Served 12:30PM - 1:30PM Comedian 1:30PM - 2:00PM Business Meeting

Menu:

The meal includes:

- 8 oz. Top Sirloin
- Grilled Chicken Breast with Roasted Pepper Sauce
- Mixed Greens & Vegetable Salad w/ House Dressing
- Roasted Red Potatoes

- Corn Cobbettes
- Ranch Rolls with Butter & Honey
- Campfire Coffee, Iced Tea & Water
- Fresh Baked Apple Pie

Cost: \$35.00 Per Member or Spouse/Sig. Other and \$40.00 Per Guest





Meeting Registration Form Rustler's Rooste Comedian - Lynn "Win" Roberts Tuesday, March 12, 2019

Please **return this portion** of the form with your payment to: **GM Alumni Club of Arizona**

(Please make checks payable to: GM Alumni Club of Arizona) ALL CHECKS MUST BE RECEIVED BY March 5, 2019

c/o Hal Hubbard 26921 W. Wahalla Lane Buckeye, AZ 85396

The following will be attending the Rustler's Rooste Meeting:

Member	Cost \$35.00 – Amount Included \$
Spouse/Significant Other	Cost \$35.00 – Amount Included \$
Guest	Cost \$40.00 – Amount Included \$
Guest	Cost \$40.00 – Amount Included \$
	Total Amount Included \$

If special dietary needs, please enter number of each required: Gluten Free Sugar Free Vegan

Any questions can be directed to Jon Moss (586-484-3731) or Hal Hubbard 623-256-8938).

Note: Keep up to date by checking the Club Website frequently at www.azgmalumni.com. Check out the "Calendar Tab" for details and Registration Forms for any and all events for the year.

Meeting Registration Form Picnic-in-the-Park – PebbleCreek Sunrise Park Tuesday, April 2, 2019

On April 2 we will be concluding our 2018-19 Program Year with a grand Picnic-in-the-Park at PebbleCreek's Sunrise Park located on the Eagles Nest (East) side of PebbleCreek Parkway in Goodyear. Musical



entertainment will be provided by "*Forever Young*," playing a variety of artist influences from the favorites of the "Boomer Generation." Their performance of hit songs from the 60's thru the 80's, i.e. Rock, Pop, Country, Disco and even a few standards from the Big Band Era are sure to please. Good food and drink, along with lots of opportunity to socialize and some games of bocce, will be the order of the day. Tables and chairs will be provided along with canopies for shade. A delicious barbeque followed by dessert from Mr. Softee's ice cream truck will top off a wonderful day of camaraderie.

Directions:

PebbleCreek's Sunrise Park is located within the PebbleCreek community in Goodyear (we've met in their clubhouses many times, but never the park). From I-10: Take I-10 West to Exit 126 (PebbleCreek Parkway); turn north on the Parkway for 1.8 miles to Clubhouse Drive (a stop light). Turn East into PebbleCreek and the guard will have information about our GM Alumni Club picnic. From the guard proceed along Clubhouse Drive to the stop sign. Turn Right onto Robson Circle and proceed 1.3 miles to the park on your left. Note that a GPS may try to take you in a back entrance accessible only by residents—you must enter through the front guarded gate. From 303: Exit 303 at Indian School and turn east; proceed through two stop lights to PebbleCreek Parkway. Turn South and then east at the next light into PebbleCreek.

Time: 10:15 AM Check-In

11:00 AM Bocce Tournament 12:00 Noon Music Available 12:30 PM Lunch Is Served 1:15 PM Ice Cream Desserts

Menu:

Menu includes Brats, Burgers, Baked Beans, Potato Salad, Pop, Water, Beer & Wine, plus Cones & Sundaes for dessert. Let us know about any special food needs and we'll try to accommodate.

Cost: \$25.00 Per Member or \$30.00 per Guest

Cut Here				
Meeting Registration Form Picnic-in-the-Park – PebbleCreek Sunrise Park				
Tuesd	lay, April 2, 20	19		
Please return this portion of the form with your payment to: GM Alumni Club of Arizona				
(Please make checks payable to: GM Alumni Club of Arizona) c/o Hal Hubbard 26921 W. Wahalla Lane			D <mark>r</mark> ink Selection	
ALL CHECKS MUST BE RECEIVED BY March	8			
The following will be attending the Picnic-in-the-Park: Buckeye, AZ 85396 Buckeye, AZ 85396				
Member	_ Cost \$25.00 - /	Amt Included \$		
Spouse/Significant Other	_ Cost \$25.00 -	Amt Included \$		
Guest	_ Cost \$30.00 -	Amt Included \$		
Guest	_ Cost \$30.00 - /	Amt Included \$		
Total Amount Included \$				

Any questions can be directed to Bob Adkins (623-688-2622)

Note: Keep up to date by checking the Club Website frequently at www.azgmalumni.com. Check out the "Calendar Tab" for details and Registration Forms for any and all events for the year.



Special Event Golf Outing - April 16, 2019

Grand Canyon University Golf Course | 5902 W. Indian School Road | Phoenix, AZ 85033 | 623-846-4022



Golf Fee \$75 Members & \$80 Guests – Includes Golf, Cart, Awards, Lunch and Beverages

✓ 18 Holes of Golf with Cart

✓ 8:00 AM Shotgun Start

✓ Step Aside Scramble Format

✓ All Levels with Handicaps

Please ADVISE if you are forming a foursome. Otherwise, we will attempt to form teams of equal skill based on handicaps submitted.

Check-in Begins at 7:00 AM at the Check-in Table. Arrive no later than 7:30 AM

->	8	-	-	-	-	_	-
----	---	---	---	---	---	---	---

- Cut Here ----



Grand Canyon	University	Golf Cou	ırse – April	16, 20	19
--------------	------------	----------	--------------	--------	----

Name	Handicap	\$
Name	Handicap	\$
Name	Handicap	\$
Name	Handicap	\$

Make Checks Payable to:

GM Alumni Club of Arizona c/o Hal Hubbard 26921 W. Wahalla Lane Buckeye, AZ 85396



Total Enclosed \$ _____



GM Alumni Club of Arizona

2019 Membership Application/Renewal

	Name:			
ALUMNI CLUB OF	Spouse/Significant Other:			
ARIZONA	Date Retired:_	// Birth Date://		
	GM Division/A	Affiliate:		
www.azgmalumni.com	Location:			
Length of Service:		tion Held:		
<u>Arizona Address</u> : □ Perman	ent 🗆 Seasonal	<u>Alternate Address</u> : □ Permanent □ Seasonal		
Street:		Street:		
		City:		
Home Phone: ()				
Cell Phone: ()		Phone: ()		
		Spouse's E-mail:		
	(T)	ents? YesNo		
Special interests or hobbies	?			
□ New Member: Annual M	1embership Fee	is \$30.00		
☐ GM or GM Affilia	te Salaried Retir	ee or Alumni or Surviving Spouse		
☐ Associate Membe	er sponsored by			
How did you hear ab	out the Club?	(Member Name)		
(All Members are encourag	ed to purchase the s	tandard Club Name Badges for themselves and their		
		eetings and on the Club Website.)		
Member Renewal: Rene		to the state of th		
Ulviember Kenewai: Life n	nember (no cosi	:) □ Age 90 by 12/31/2018 □ Pre 2011 Club President		
		Date:		
(Make	checks payable to:	GM Alumni Club of Arizona)		
Drop off completed application	n/renewal and cl	neck at the Welcome Table at any meeting, or		

mail to: GM Alumni Club of Arizona c/o Hal Hubbard 26921 W. Wahalla Lane Buckeye, AZ 85396

Membership Renewals due by January 1, 2019, becoming delinquent if not paid by February 1, 2019.

Note: Above information will be used for Club purposes only and not sold. Your signature allows your picture to be used as part of Club Newsletters and promotions.

Any questions may be directed to Hal Hubbard at (623) 256-8938.